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Member Present: Gloria Corral (via phone), Laurie Han, Darlene Karnes-Versteegh, Destanie Rute, Jenny Fererro, Elena Ingrao, Kathryn McMahon, Nicole Steele, Bob Sasse, Diane Studinka 

Members Absent: Janis Hadfield-Egge, Paula Ortiz, Linda Mendez, Kriszta Micsinai, Barbara Scholl, Marcia Kardashian, Heather Eltringham

Called to order:  3:00 PM     Adjournment:  4:35 PM     Room:  AA-140
1.) Introductions- We expanded the committee this year to include several other site directors.  The CHDV department wanted to ensure we were connecting with our community and felt the advisory committee would be a great way to include input from other agencies. 

2.) We briefly discussed funded items from the past, Videoatives, and no real ideas for the future at this time.

3.) CDTC Information- Student Eligibility and Payment Policies were discussed.  All policies will continue as the previous years.  Since we had so many new members, we didn’t really get to cover the statistics for the fall and spring semesters. CDTC is now requiring only one advisory committee meeting per year.  It can be difficult to get two meeting scheduled, but we will try to schedule a second meeting in the spring.  The CHDV department would benefit from at least two meetings per year.

4.) New permit information- Lengthy discussion took place on the new permit requirements.  Everyone was concerned about the associate teacher to only assist the teacher.  It is difficult to find qualified teacher now and without the option of associate teachers to lead a classroom, centers will definitely be lacking enough qualified teachers.  Everyone agreed with higher standards, but there needs to be help for sites to find qualified staff.  It was also mentioned the COE’s temporary permit status and faculty at Palomar can sign off on permits with the VOC.  Permit information will be emailed out to committee members.  

5.) Budget update- Consortium and Mentor- Discussion took place that there were not as many students applying for Consortium funds this year.  It has been a trend for the last couple of years.  There is also a need for more mentor teachers.  Ways to recruit were discussed.  Center outreach is needed.  Strong Workforce will be sought after to help with this need. MAAC Project Head Start and Children’s Paradise were mentioned as large employers in the area and flyers could be sent out.  

6.) Class Offerings- Advising for students is available from our department faculty for the permit and degrees/certificates.  There was much discussion on new classes to meet the needs of the community.  MAAC, ECCDC, CAPSLO, and Children’s Paradise are all large employers who might be able to get 20 students together to make a class go.  Children’s Paradise also has a large conference room in Vista.  It might be large enough to hold a class.  Cohorts of students are beneficial for everyone.  Employers would like CLASS, DRDP, ECERS, and ASQ to all be discussed in one class at Palomar.  These are needed for QRS.  Discussion continued that all of these topics are introduced in some of the classes.  The department will look into adding these topics to current classes.  A curriculum change would have to take place.

7.) Adjournment- 4:35 PM
